
STATE OF KANSAS 

 
DIVISION OF THE BUDGET 

LANDON STATE OFFICE BUILDING PHONE: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW JACKSON STREET, ROOM 504 FAX: (785) 296-0231 

TOPEKA, KS  66612 LARRY.CAMPBELL@KS.GOV 

 
GOVERNOR JEFF COLYER, M.D. 

LARRY L. CAMPBELL, CHIEF BUDGET OFFICER 

February 14, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Julia Lynn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Commerce 

Statehouse, Room 445-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Lynn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 403 by Senator Hensley, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 403 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current law requires an employer to provide medical services for an injured employee to 

cure and relieve the employee from the effects of a work-related injury.  SB 403 would require the 

employer of an injured worker to provide the services from a health care provider chosen by the 

injured worker. 

 

 The Kansas Department of Labor states that SB 403 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dawn Palmberg, Department of Labor  


